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MARCH DINNER MEETING:  Tuesday 1 March, at the Rowers’ Club, Quay Street at 6.30pm for 7.00pm.  $20.00.  No apology by 10.00am on the day of the meeting - you will receive an invoice for the cost of the dinner. 

No guest speaker this month so lots of time for catching up with friends and meeting our new members (have you said hello to them yet?)

Apologies to Wilma Berry.  Phone 4151 5246.  Email berrywine@itxpress.com.au. 

All members with dinner meeting arrears, please pay at next dinner meeting.

March rosters:

Door: Kaye Hazel & Jean Pershouse 

Zonta Blessing: Christine Murphy 

Raffle:  Joan Hawe

Happy Birthday in March to these members:

8th – Joan Hawe;  13th – Rachael Baker;  20th – Robyn Ballantyne.
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CLUB NOTICES

Membership Committee

A warm welcome to Deltry Dickie, our second transferring member from Dalby.  (Thanks Dalby!)

Also a special welcome to Le-Anne Allan (nee Hall), a charter member of our club who has just returned to Bundaberg and intends joining us again.  

Finance & Fund-Raising Committee

All members, please bring your wrapped contributions for the IWD Breakfast continuous raffle to the March meeting or drop in to Anne Nelson at G J Gardner Homes next to the Bundaberg Post Office.  

United Nations Committee

Please bring to the March meeting, money for sold tickets in an envelope marked with your name, the amount of money enclosed and the names of the people you sold the tickets to.  (Also enclose any unsold tickets (but we hope there won’t be any!)

Zonta International Website

Your chance to have your say on the future directions of Zonta International!  Complete the Member Survey on the Zonta International website www.zonta.org
It will only take a few minutes.  

District 24 Website

Over half the club is now registered on the District website.  We hope to go to our Area Meeting in Rockhampton next weekend with ALL members registered on both sites.  Advise Dianne ASAP if you are registered or if you would like her to register for you.

Access to the members only area on both sites is by logging on with your username and your password.    You will be amazed at how much you can learn about Zonta from these websites.  

Member News

· President Carol has not been well this week.  Get better soon, Carol!

· Wilma Berry, Robyn Rehbein and Dianne Leggo have all enjoyed holidays on Norfolk Island.  They did their duty and boosted the economy considerably as well as enjoyed the beautiful scenery and soaked up the fascinating history.

· Margaret Gibson has recovered determinedly from her broken hip and is holidaying in Melbourne.

· Ten members are travelling to Rockhampton for the Area 4 Meeting.  A good showing!  They are sure to have a great time.  Please start planning for the District Conference in October on the Gold Coast and it is not too soon to put the International Convention in your diaries for 2006!  What an opportunity!

· Jean Gahan and Dianne Leggo attended a most enjoyable 10th Anniversary of the Zonta Club of Maryborough this week.  Eight members gave snippets of the history. 

· Congratulations Jean on your new 6 week old grand-daughter.  We wish her continued recovery from surgery at such a tender age.   

· Dianne Leggo’s mother in law died this month at the grand old age of 98.  

· Thanks to Anne Nelson and Tina Wallace who have offered to home host overseas guests pre or post Convention in Melbourne 2006.  Very helpful for early planning for our visitors.  

100 years celebration of votes for Queensland women

Dianne Leggo represented Zonta at a meeting called by the Older Women’s Network and attended by  Mayor Kaye McDuff, Deputy Mayor Mal Foreman, Cr Judy Peters, representatives from the Burnett Shire and other women’s clubs.  

Planning is underway to organize a number of celebrations during 2005.  Zonta will consider an evening function as a finale (perhaps mid November) to honour all women given awards and acknowledgements during this special year.

From the Office of Women website:  www.women.qld.gov.au 

“2005 marks one hundred years since most Queensland women gained the right to vote in State elections. It also marks the 40th anniversary of all Indigenous Queenslanders gaining that same right.

On behalf of the Queensland Government, the Office for Women is coordinating celebrations across the State to commemorate these important milestones for Queensland women and Indigenous people. Free resources are available to celebrate International Women's Day in 2005, focusing on the 100th anniversary of Queensland women's right to vote. 

The theme for both International Women's Day and the centenary is:

Celebrate the past, claim the future”

	[image: image2.png]Mary Jenkins

Zonta Club of
Syracuse, New York, USA




In honor of Zonta International's 85th Anniversary, we will highlight 85 Zontians  who have made vital contributions to Zonta, their communities and the world. Please read The Zontian magazine and visit this page frequently to learn about these memorable and influential women. 


	Mary Jenkins was the first president of the Confederation of Zonta Clubs from 1919-1921. A pioneer in the field of journalism, she became owner and president of the Syracuse Herald in 1903. Dedicated to civic service, she was a founder of Camp Hillcrest, a home for undernourished, crippled and convalescent children, and the trustee of the Huntington Foundation, a club for working girls and women. In 1945, Jenkins received an honorary degree from Syracuse University from Chancellor William Tolley, who said of Mary, “Your sincerity of purpose, ideals, and service have made you an inspiration to all who know you.”

Today, the Zonta International Foundation legacy program is named for Mary the Mary E. Jenkins 1919 Society now numbers 39 women and men who have notified the Foundation of their intention to provide for Zonta programs through their estate.


.

PROFILE – CHARTER MEMBER JUDY BEDFORD

I was born in Gin Gin some time ago, the second daughter to the local service station and picture theatre owners.  My Dad was a mechanic and my Mum was a post office lady.

An uneventful childhood in Gin Gin and Wallaville with family and friends especially my maternal grandparents who owned the Post Office, Hotel and Butcher shop in Wallaville and a house at Bargara right in front of the basin.  Most of our family holidays were spent at Bargara. My Dad’s parents passed away before I was born.

We sold up and moved to Bundaberg in 1959 and moved to 64 Quay Street opposite Alexandra Park with my maternal grandparents moving to 62 Quay Street.

I did scholarship, sub junior and junior at Bundaberg High School.  At completion of this I obtained an office and counter position at Hiscock & Son, 35 Targo Street, which is now Rehbein’s Guns and Fishing. I started working there at the age of 15 where my job was to serve on the counter, cut glass and keys, do the bookkeeping, wages for on average 12 painters.

At the age of 16 I met Brian Bedford who worked as a Clerk at the Court House. On his transfer to Murgon at the age of 19 we became engaged and at 20 we were married and had two years living in Murgon.  I obtained an office position there in the Ford Garage doing the bookkeeping and wages for about 10 mechanics. While we were in Murgon Brian decided to study, firstly to do his Clerk of the Court exam and then Magistrates’ exam.  Then he decided to study Law by correspondence to be a Solicitor. 

We transferred back to Bundaberg at the age of 22 where Brian was Assistant Clerk of the Court at the Bundaberg Court House.  

We built our first house and in 1970 Jocelyn Louise was born and in 1973 Simon Daniel. In 1979 we sold our house and built again on acreage outside Bundaberg.  By this time Brian was a Solicitor, still working at the Court House but wanting to get into Private Practice.  In 1983 we sold again and moved to 34 Churchill Street where we are now.  

In February 1984 Brian bought into partnership with Greg Plath and a couple of weeks later I started working there as a Law Clerk.  I decided I didn’t want to type Wills, Court documents and all the rest so because I was friendly with one of the Bosses I was allowed to do the bookwork so it was the Trust Account, the General Account, the telephone, the wages, anything but being a Solicitor’s Secretary.

I’m still here but dreaming a lot of retirement these days.  Brian keeps telling me, not yet!!!

I am leaving the best until last – our Grandchildren.  Our daughter and her husband Larry have given us four – Stacey, Melanie, Hayden and Alex.  Our son and his wife Janey have given us one – Daniel with another one coming in early August. 

Journey to Southern China – John and Pat Faircloth

In November 2004 the very first ASEAN Expo was held in Nanning in southern China. Namming is just 200km from the Vietnamese border, and so is in close proximity to the countries of South-east Asia, making it the logical venue for the Expo.

The people of Nanning were understandingly very proud that their city had been chosen for this important event, and wanted many international visitors to see how well they met the challenge. Bundaberg is Nanning’s sister city, and so we were invited to attend, with the promise that if we would pay our own way there, the city of Nanning, nicknamed “The Green City” would offer us very warm hospitality, which they did in outstanding fashion.

John and I had to spend a night and day in Hong Kong waiting for a flight to Nanning, and that was great fun in itself, as a very new five star hotel had an incredibly favourable introductory offer for travel agents, meaning we could stay in unaccustomed luxury. Another great thing about the hotel was that it was being built in the old section of Kowloon, so that you went from amazingly posh surroundings out into streets that were still traditional markets,  selling every thing including bags of frogs for roasting.

Our arrival in Nanning was greeted by lines of beautiful girls in traditional dress giving us bouquets, and by our interpreter whom we got to know as Amok, the closest approximation to his Chinese name we could manage. The government of Nanning had provided a car for our use for the ten days of our visit, with a driver and Amok on standby for the whole of our visit.

Nanning has a population of about 2 million, with about 6 million in the immediate countryside, and is a very clean and green city, unusually so for mainland China. Great efforts had been made for the Expo, with new buildings being erected and flowers planted all along the main streets where visitors would travel. Some of the new gardens did not survive their transplantation, but you could see that trouble had been taken.

The hotel provided for visitors was very new, and very luxurious, and built beside the Yong River, but because tourism is new to Nanning, they had not got things quite right. There was a bar fridge, but no power points, so it couldn’t be turned on. The builders had obviously heard about five star hotels having glass partitions between the bathroom and the bedrooms, but hadn’t realised that there should be blinds to pull down for privacy. These shortcomings were more than made up by the beautiful smiles of the girls stationed to greet our every coming and going.

Every day we were whizzed around from one banquet to the next, and every night we were entertained by magnificent performances of song and dance and fireworks. The items were both traditional and modern popular, with the most spectacular effects being provided by the hundreds of members of the Political Department of the Military Equipment 2nd Division of the People’s Army Police.

One day I was wandering along the river park when I heard the most beautiful singing. Looking over the parapet I saw a large family group of grandparents, parents and young children, all singing happily. I asked Amok if they were practising for the concert that night. He looked very surprised and said that they were just Yong people, and they always did that. The Yong are one of the 17 ethnic groups in Nanning, and are noted for their lovely costumes and singing and dancing, as I found out went I was lucky enough to visit a school for Yong children.

One of our best days was being taken up into the hill country where the jasmine for tea is grown. The government is trying to turn the area into a tourist mecca, so after inspecting the tea markets we were taken out into the Pearl River to view the beautiful waterscapes. There were no boats for tourists, so we went on a river barge that hauls vegetables and ended up in a small river village, where John was a great hit because he admired the only baby.

One major change since my last visit to China 20 years ago was the pride the Chinese government now took in their old buildings and traditional games. These were out of favour not so long ago, but now they are being displayed as part of the push for the tourist dollar. We had a great day up in what Amok called “Ancient Town”, which was a very old village in the remote hills, which was so far away from the main stream that it escaped the destruction of the Cultural Revolution. It still had its Confucian Temple and inn dating from the fourteenth century.

It is surprising that foreign visitors to China seldom venture to the southern regions, because they have much to offer in natural beauty, variety of ethnic groups and access to cultural events. Think about it if you plan to visit China.

(My apologies for the length of this month’s newsletter, but I just had so many interesting titbits I couldn’t leave any of them out.  Many came in the last couple of days.  Ed.)

Dates to remember:


.


March 13		International Women’s Day Breakfast.


			Have you sold your tickets yet?  


Please bring money for tickets to the meeting.  Also wrapped prizes (or leave at G J Gardner Homes for Anne Nelson).


October 7/9		District 24 Conference at the Gold Coast.


June 24/29, 2006	Zonta International Convention in Melbourne.
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